Fairbanks Garden Club Meeting Notes

December 12, 2018

Olde Colonial Café-Norwood, MA

41 members and one guest in attendance

OPENING: The meeting was called to order by co-president Marion Kirohn.  Holiday greetings and welcome was extended to all. 

If you have not handed in a Preference Sheet, you need to do that ASAP. Sheets are needed for committee formation. 

ACTING RECORDING SECRETARY (Maeve McHenry)-Several small corrections of 11/14 meeting notes have been corrected. Minutes as corrected were accepted.

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY (Marilyn Gosselin) 

Let her know of any club member who might need a note of cheer, congratulations etc. 

Checks were delivered to Erin, Mike and town of Dedham.

TREASURERS’ REPORT (Mary Devine Bentz) 

Cash Balance-11/5/18-   $13,921.31

Total Income-$2,596.60

Cash Available-$16,517.91

Total Expenses-$1,036.88

Checkbook Balance-12/3/18-   $15,481.03

WAYS AND MEANS (Jeanette Evans)-The first Fairbanks Garden Club Festival of Trees (10 themed trees) was held during the Dedham Stroll (11/30/18) in the lobby of the Dedham Community Cinema. Sponsors in addition to FGC included Kerry Hawkins Design & Photography, Riverdale Friends, Friends of the Dedham Public Library, Dedham Jr. Women’s Club, Dedham Square Circle and Paul McMurtry who donated display area.  Thanks were extended to the many club members who attended workshops at Annette Eddy’s home, those who set up the displays and to the people who volunteered during the evening of the stroll. Our total profit after expenses was $900. It was challenging to pull this event together on short notice, but it all came together. Thank you everyone who contributed to making it a success. It is exciting to think our club will be able to offer a scholarship to a graduating senior of Dedham High School in 2019.  

GARDEN/HORTICULTURE (Carol Dixon) Watch the list of dates for gardening events in your yearbook.

HOSPITALITY (Judy Raymond)- Thank you to all members who have contributed their time and services for our meeting this year. They did a great job. Judy looks forward to serving with committee members for the rest of this year. We will need a new person to serve as head of the Hospitality Committee next year. Any person who is interested in this position should contact Judy. Judy will help the new chairperson with details etc. 

MEMBERSHIP (Saroj Joshi)- We currently have 54 members and one open membership slot.  We took in 5 new members this year. We currently have 7 Honorary Members (4 of whom are lifetime members). The board will discuss terms of life term membership at a future board meeting.

SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE (Annette Eddy)- This year we will be offering a $500 academic scholarship to a graduating senior of Dedham High School class of 2019. The student will be selected by the school and will have completed an AP Science/Environmental Biology Class. The board will handle money transactions.  Thank to all who worked on the Dedham Festival of Trees making this award possible.  

ELM BANK FESTIVAL OF TREES (ANNETTE EDDY)- Many new and long time members of the club participated in several workshops to make ornaments for the tree. It was a lot of work and a lot of fun.  Many angel ornaments including musical ones adorned the tree. This was the second year Annette headed this effort. A financial donation from the club, workshop participants, helpers with set up etc made it possible for our club to make a significant donation to the Massachusetts Horticultural Society. Visitors thought the “Joyful Sounds of Christmas” tree was delightful. 

PROGRAMS/WORKSHOPS-The holiday wreath workshop at the Endicott Estate Greenhouse was well attended.  Nine beautifully decorated wreaths were distributed to various public places in the community. Marion suggested that anyone who has not participated in this workshop try it out next year. 

CONSERVATION/TOURS (Lisa Brayton)- Lisa gave us a little “test” of our knowledge about what we can-cannot place in our recycling bins. It was informative and fun. She encouraged us all to be mindful of what we place in our bins and to stop using single use plastic bags. 

PUBLICITY/WEBSITE (Mary Compagnone)- Our 60th anniversary is coming up and we will be planting 60 bulbs most likely in the fall. We will also plant a tree. Our theme is “pay it forward” for next generations. Looking for other ideas.

YEARBOOK (Maeve McHenry)-The 5 new members names are not in this year’s handbook but will be added next year.

PLANT SALE CHAIR (Jeannine Lathum)- It is never too early to start thinking about plants! Lumber for painting signs is available. Next Garden Art meeting is February 20th.

Closing Remarks (Marion Kirohn)- I will be looking for a new co-president for next year. Hope lots of you are considering this position. Thank you to the organizers of today’s event (Mary Joyce, Sandy Siber, Jeannette Evans) and to Palma Coccia for   arranging the use of the restaurant and your wonderful dessert treats. 

Respectfully submitted,

Jane Crandall (for Judy Massey)

